

共同科目 英文 試題

---

第一部份 字彙與文法：1~14 題。每題 2.5 分，答錯不倒扣。(35%)

下列句子各有四個選項，請選一個最適當的答案來完成句子。

1. You'll see \_\_\_\_\_ fine scenery in the hills.  
(A) much (B) many (C) few (D) a few
2. We heard a \_\_\_\_\_ noise when the bus crashed into the side of the mountain.  
(A) mighty (B) wonderful (C) fantastic (D) terrible
3. In order to \_\_\_\_\_ it on my memory, I had to repeat it every day.  
(A) impress (B) touch (C) influence (D) affect
4. Ms. Chiang's health broke down because the food she was eating was \_\_\_\_\_ in vitamins.  
(A) sufficient (B) inefficient (C) deficient (D) imperfect
5. He said that he was much opposed \_\_\_\_\_ abroad.  
(A) to go (B) going (C) to going (D) to be gone
6. Every one of us must bring \_\_\_\_\_ own food for the picnic.  
(A) one's (B) his (C) once (D) everyone's
7. I felt like \_\_\_\_\_ when I learned that I had failed in the Math examination.  
(A) to cry (B) cried (C) crying (D) cry
8. The reason why I was late was \_\_\_\_\_ I had taken the wrong bus.  
(A) because (B) that (C) due to (D) because of
9. Some of the glasses were broken when they \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) washed (B) were washing (C) were being washed (D) had washed
10. I wish I \_\_\_\_\_ the examination last week.  
(A) have passed (B) had passed (C) passed (D) would pass
11. If Mr. Lin \_\_\_\_\_ my advice, everything ought to go well.  
(A) takes (B) would take (C) had taken (D) will take care
12. I'd rather you \_\_\_\_\_ go abroad to further your studies.  
(A) hadn't (B) didn't (C) won't (D) don't
13. She was hungry; \_\_\_\_\_, she refused to eat anything.  
(A) however (B) despite (C) and (D) but
14. Let's get a sandwich at the \_\_\_\_\_.  
(A) deli (B) florist (C) pharmacy (D) garage

第二部份：段落填空。15~29 題。每題 2.5 分，答錯不倒扣。(37.5%)

本大題共有三段短文，每段有 5 個空格。試題冊上均提供 A、B、C、D 四個選項，請從四個選項中，選一個最適當的答案來完成句子。

共同科目 英文 試題

People visit other countries for many reasons. Some travel (15) business; others travel to visit (16) places that are only found in other countries, such as the Taj Mahal in India. Wherever you go, and for whatever reason, it is important to be safe. A tourist can attract a lot of attention (17) local people. Just as in your home country, do not expect everyone you meet to be friendly and helpful. It is important to prepare for your trip in (18), and to take (19) while you are traveling.

15. (A) with (B) on (C) for (D) in  
16. (A) interesting (B) interest (C) interested (D) to interest  
17. (A) to (B) from (C) for (D) with  
18. (A) advance (B) addiction (C) advice (D) addition  
19. (A) preparations (B) precautions (C) prevent (D) prediction

(20) four years, hundreds of athletes from (21) the world gather in one of the world's big cities to contest in the Olympic Games. Many athletes who (22) in the game (23) trained long and hard and come ready to demonstrate their abilities to the world and (24) to win a gold medal.

20. (A) For (B) With (C) Every (D) About  
21. (A) round (B) about (C) around (D) over  
22. (A) compete (B) competition (C) competing (D) to compete  
23. (A) to have (B) have (C) has (D) to be  
24. (A) try (B) tried (C) trying (D) tired

Hi Eric,

Thanks for the e-mail about going (25) this weekend, and yes, I'd love to go. I just turned (26) a paper for my English class and I really need a (27). I stayed (28) until 3 o'clock this morning to finish the paper. I'm looking forward to (29) the campus for a few days.

25. (A) hike (B) to hike (C) hiking (D) hiked  
26. (A) in (B) out (C) off (D) on  
27. (A) break (B) breaking (C) broke (D) brake  
28. (A) down (B) out (C) up (D) over  
29. (A) leave (B) left (C) leaving (D) leaved

第三部份：閱讀與理解。30~40 題。每題 2.5 分，答錯不倒扣。(27.5%)

本大題共有三篇短文，共 11 題，每段短文後有 3~5 個相關問題，試題冊上均提供 A、B、C、D 四個選項，請從四個選項中選出最適合者，寫在答案紙上。

共同科目 英文 試題

---

I.

If cities are to remain pleasant places to live in at all, however, it seems imperative, not only that communication in transport should be improved, but also that communication between human beings should be kept smooth and polite. All over cities, it seems that people are too tired and too rushed to be polite. Shop assistants won't bother to assist, taxi drivers **growl** at each other as they dash dangerously round corners, bus conductors pull the bell before their desperate passengers have had time to get on or off the bus, and so on and so on. It seems to us that it is up to the young and strong to do their small part to stop such **deterioration**.

30. What does the word "growl" mean?
- A. shout
  - B. murmur
  - C. chat
  - D. speak
31. The meaning of "deterioration" is similar to which of the following?
- A. spreading of moral standards
  - B. strengthening of moral standards
  - C. declining of moral standards
  - D. lowering of moral standards
32. Which of the following statement is NOT suitable for the passage?
- A. The importance of a driver's driving skills.
  - B. A driver's prompt response to different conditions
  - C. It's not easy to be a taxi driver.
  - D. The driver's self-regulation and politeness.

II.

Some people like to give parties, but everyone likes to go to them. Giving a party can be fun. It can be easy and inexpensive, too, if all of the guests bring something to eat or drink. John and Mary are going to have a party next Saturday night. Here are the directions to their house. From the parking lot of the school, turn right on March Drive. Stay on March until the first traffic light, then turn right again. This is J. F. K. Boulevard. Stay on J. F. K. for about 4 blocks. At the corner of J. F. K. and the Fifth Avenue, turn left. Canal is a long street and you will need to stay on **it** for about a mile. At the **cemeteries**, Canal Boulevard will become Canal Street. At that point, you must veer right and then turn left. Be careful here. This intersection can be very dangerous. Stop when you get to 3204 Canal Street. This is the place.

共同科目 英文 試題

---

33. What does “cemeteries” mean?
- A. parks
  - B. baseball stadium
  - C. amusement park
  - D. Graveyard
34. Which of the following is NOT true?
- A. John and Mary are going to have a party next Sunday night.
  - B. At the corner of J. F. K. and the Fifth Avenue, turn left.
  - C. Stay on March until the first traffic light, then turn right.
  - D. Party can be easy and inexpensive
35. Which of the following is the best to be the topic of this passage?
- A. Complicated streets and roads.
  - B. A bus route.
  - C. A home party directions.
  - D. Bring food to a party.
36. Canal is a long street and you will need to stay on **it** for about a mile. What does **it** refer to?
- A. A short block
  - B. A long street
  - C. Canal Boulevard
  - D. a mile

**III.**

The weather is important to everyone. It is more than the subject of conversation. People’s lives and moods change with the weather. My family and I have invited our friend, Matt, in Chicago several times in the summer, but we never visited him in the winter. It’s December now, and here we are in

- (5) Chicago. We have been here for two weeks. It’s much colder in Chicago than in Houston at this time of year. In Chicago and this part of United States, there are definitely four seasons: winter, spring, summer and fall. This winter has been very unpleasant. It has snowed a lot and people have had trouble with their cars. It snowed last night. Now there are three feet of snow on the ground. Schools have closed because
- (10) students couldn’t get to school. Many people have stayed inside. When people do go outside, they need to wear heavy coats, boots, hats, and gloves.

37. Which of the following is true?
- A. The weather in Chicago is colder than that in Houston
  - B. The weather in Houston is colder than that in Chicago
  - C. Houston is cold
  - D. Chicago is warm

共同科目 英文 試題

---

38. What season is it in the passage?
- A. Spring
  - B. Summer
  - C. Fall
  - D. Winter
39. Which of the following statements is NOT true?
- A. The weather is more important than the subject of conversation.
  - B. People's lives and moods won't change with the weather.
  - C. Schools have closed because students couldn't get to school.
  - D. People need to wear heavy coats to go outside.
40. How long has the author been in Chicago?
- A. 4 weeks
  - B. 3 weeks
  - C. 2 weeks
  - D. 1 week